Executive Director’s Report February 2018
  
Key Messages
  

· BE STRONG Handbooks are ready and distribution is happening as we speak

· MAG reduces Court Diversion funding by $4,795. We will not be making any changes to the program as a result, simply allocating money from other sources.

· March will be the official launch of both the VIVA Lanark County Project and the Building Restorative Communities Program

· Restorative Parenting and the Family Reconnect Program will be extremely well received by the community and service providers as our initial presentations and chatting it up have already yielded requests for us to deliver workshops and wanting to know when they can start making referrals.

· Our staff participated as a “THE JUSTICE LEAGUE” team in the Annual Big Brothers Big Sisters Bowlathon For Kids. YAY!

Executive Director’s Report February 2018
General Updates
· BUSY seems to be the flavor of the day this month but that is to be expected as we approach the end of our fiscal year.

· Upon further investigation and reflection, I am recommending we not pursue the Community Navigator program as there are significantly more changes needed and concerns with delivery than I was led to believe. While I think we could relaunch it in the Fall with the appropriate measure in place, I would rather prioritize that time and effort to our programs more directly connect to Restorative Practices. I remain supremely grateful for the board’s wisdom in getting me to explore more with the Steering Committee.


Community Justice Court Diversion

· MAG Funding for the next fiscal year (beginning April 1 , 2018) has been reduced from $53,595 to $48,800 which is a reduction of $4,795. We will not be making any changes to this program in terms of Sheri’s hours or expenses. 

· The Family Reconnect Program, which will be an extension of the Court Diversion program (with a different funder), is now developed and I delivered a presentation to the Housing Coalition to inform them what this program will look like. That presentation is included in your board package this month. We intend to apply for funding under a collective impact stream with OTF and/or Laidlaw Foundation as we will be bundling other needs from the Youth Homelessness Collective Impact Initiative.

BE STRONG
· We have completed the new Facilitator Handbook, I will be bringing a copy to the Board meeting as it is too large to post online.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]We will be co-hosting 2 youth conferences with Lanark County Interval house and the Youth Homelessness CI Group. The Almonte/CP day will be May 16 and the Perth/SF date will be May 17. Themes will include healthy connection internally (i.e. self awareness, identity, labelling/stereotypes) and external connections (i.e. with our peers, family and community). Stay tunes for more details next week.
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